Dear Dexter Drama Club, my name is Kate Rossow and I am going to be a junior next year for the 2023-24 season. I joined the DDC my freshman year and have been a part of every show since then. You may have seen me on stage in various roles or backstage in various tech positions. Or perhaps you saw me roaming around before and after events with my fellow officers this year. I love hanging out with all you amazing humans in the Drama Club and I can not wait for the next two years. I greatly believe that we need strong and friendly leaders to keep this club running smoothly and at its best.

This year I was a communications officer with the wonderful Adam DeGregorio. We worked very well together and the experience that it taught me will not be forgotten. I learned how to be a fun and driven leader, I grew in the art of working with other people, and I learned how to reach out to everyone in the club and I hope I was someone you felt like you could talk to if you had any questions or problems.

As Sergeant I will strive for a community that welcomes and accepts everyone. A community where everyone has a voice and a purpose. I want to be a Sergeant who is organized, caring, and devoted.

Organized: this is a very important skill for any Sergeant. Planning and running all the bonding events throughout the year is a very big task and can not be achieved without efficiency and organization. I am a very organized person in my personal life and school life. I will love being creative and bringing new bonding events to the floor while also holding up fun traditions.

Caring: any Sergeant must be caring. Leadership is about serving others and a great way to do that is being the person anyone can confide in and talk to. Next year, I will be glad and excited to have a listening ear for anyone who is in a pickle or just wants to talk.

Devoted: Sergeant is a demanding and time consuming position. As Sergeant you must be dedicated and devoted to the club so that everyone can have a great year. I believe I have shown my dedication to this club through participating in acting and tech roles through every show I was able.

Managing bonding events, making posters, sending birthday surprises, and keeping up the clubs moral takes a lot of motivation and dedication. This year I loved managing the website, calendar, and social medias so I believe I would be a great fit for Sergeant in the upcoming year. Next year, I believe it is important to have a strong club while we go through a time of change as we await a new member to the Palmer family, and next year I will strive for that.

Most importantly I want to do everything I can to make being in the Drama Club a memorable, exciting, and fun experience for everyone who steps through the doors of the CPA. After being here two years now I have no doubt in my mind that we have a lot of the coolest cats in town. Everywhere I turn I see creativity, brilliance, excitement, and most importantly friendship. As your Sergeant next year I hope to foster those qualities. Bonding events, spirit days, birthdays, and everything in between were created to strengthen our community and I hope I can be at the forefront of that mission next year as your Sergeant at Arms.

Thank you and I hope you have a great day!